
 

 

City of Mercer Minutes  

January 12, 2023 

 
Mayor Jim Privratsky called the meeting to order with council members Joe Jerkovich, Gary 

Volochenko, Ken Thomsen, Randy Zinke and Tonya Wellington-Auditor. 

 

Gary Volochenko made motion to approve the minutes with changes made and Ken Thomsen 

seconded. All board members voted I. Motion Carried.   

 

Randy Zinke made motion to approve financial report and Gary Volochenko seconded. All board 

members voted I. Motion Carried. 

 

Gary Volochenko made motion to approve the bills for the month and Randy Zinke seconded. 

All board members I. Motion Carried. 

 

Water bills for the month were discussed. Tonya Wellington was asked to call a couple residents. 

 

Old Business  

 

Tina Goven and Brian Day will be coming on January 16th to set up the new city hall computer. 

Credit card for the city has not arrived yet but will be here soon. Jim Privratsky will receive the 

new card and destroy the old debit card. Limit is still set at $1,000.00.  

 

Tina Goven has opened the new park maintence account. And is working on finalizing the park 

account. Ken Thomsen presented the Mercer Memorial Park Committee Minutes for January 3, 

2003.  

   

New Business 

 

Snow Emergency Declaration has been signed and sent to Mclean County. 

 

The grant for the AED has been done and we have received the new AED at city hall. Jim 

Privratsky will do monthly checks on the AED. 

 

Gary Volochenko asked about getting a generator for the pump house and Jim Privratsky is 

working on a grant. Gary Volochenko is going to looking into generators and compare prices.  

 

John Schumann’s temporary liquor license was signed by the Tonya Wellington (Auditor). And 

provided to Chester’s by Ken Thomsen. 

  

Ken Thomsen asked if the city would like to buy a riding lawnmower with the park to help with 

price. The board decided to buy separately. 

 

Randy Zinke will get estimates for installation for the new window for city hall.  

 



 

 

Garbage pickup for the city when it snows. Tonya Wellington has been in touch with Waste 

Management and they are sending information on an app.  That residents can see if garbage will 

be picked up or not. 

 

Gary Volochenko made motion to close meeting and Randy Zinke seconded. All voted I. Motion 

carried. 


